STATEMENT BY BOTSWANA DURING THE REVIEW OF PARAGUAY AT THE 38TH SESSION OF THE UNIVERSAL PERIODIC REVIEW 
(5 May 2021, Geneva)
1. Madam President, Botswana warmly welcomes the delegation of Paraguay to the third cycle of the UPR process.  We thank the delegation for the presentation of a comprehensive national report.
2. We are pleased to note the harmonisation of the Sustainable Development Goals with Paraguay’s National Human Rights Plan and the National Development Plan to ensure implementation of accepted recommendations from the last cycle.
3. We commend Paraguay for the enactment of various laws and policies geared towards the protection of the environment, including the Climate Change Act and the National Plan of Action to Combat Desertification and Drought (2018–2030) amongst others.
4. Notwithstanding the extensive measures taken, we have noted the challenges that still persist and as such make the following two recommendations:
i. Strengthen and intensify the implementation of the National Programme and Investment Fund to Prevent, Combat and Care for Victims of Human Trafficking
ii. Step up efforts to ensure investigations and prosecutions for alleged abuses by law enforcement officials to curb violations such as torture and arbitrary detention.
5. We wish Paraguay a successful review outcome.
I thank you, Madam President!
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